
 

 
Public Notice 

 
Decision on Private Plan Change 50 – Hobbiton Development 

Concept Plan  
 

 
The Matamata-Piako District Council hereby publically notifies that after the hearing 
held on 8 and 9 April 2019 and 29 May 2019, the commissioners under delegated 
authority by the Matamata-Piako District Council approved with modifications Private 
Plan Change 50 – Development Concept Plan to enable the ongoing operation and 
growth of tourism activities at the Hobbiton Movie Set site, Buckland Road, Matamata  
 
A copy of the decisions including the reasons for accepting or rejecting the submissions 
received is available on the Council website www.mpdc.govt.nz/district-plan/proposed-
plan-changes or electronically at any Council office or library. 
 
The appeal period for the above decision closes at 5.00pm on Wednesday,  
11 September 2019. Any appeals must be lodged with the Environment Court within 
this time period. 
 
This advertisement is written in accordance with Clauses 10 and 11 of the First 
Schedule of the Resource Management Act 1991. 
 
 
Don McLeod 
Chief Executive Officer 
 
31 July 2019 


